Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Mon. September 19th. 2016 at 7.30 p.m. 
Present: Mrs.M.Rodgers (Vice-Chairman) Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.J.Matthewson Mr.R.Wilkes  
Mr.S.Fidler  Mr.D.Roper
Apologies: Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.D.Fortescue
Public Participation none
a) Police Report 10 crimes had been recorded during July and 2 in August
b) County Council and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper said that NCC would be discussing devolution plans in October and also putting forward budgets for 2017/18 with current predicted overspends likely to be curtailed. The NDR was still on track for completion by the end of 2017 with the western end to be opened first. Broadland were discussing changes in bin-emptying schedules but trials with this were only likely in areas where food waste collections were in place.
c) Norwich Airport JCC Report nothing to report.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above.
2. Declarations of Interest







Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre, Grass cutting

Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting






Mrs.Scarff – School Governor





3. Minutes of the July meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk had met with a representative of Norse who agreed that the safety matting installation under the swings was unsatisfactory and would have to be replaced. He would chase them for a date. He would arrange the annual insurance inspection once this work had been completed. One allotment was vacant and he had a potential tenant. The Newton sign had been completed and re-erected but there would be additional costs due to additional work which had to be undertaken to prepare the sign which could not be seen from a ground level inspection. He had agreed this in accordance with the Council’s financial regulations.
5. Planning 20161472  No objection was raised to a home office building at the rear of 64 Newton Street.

6. Co-option Mr.Raymond Browne of 24 Waterloo Close was co-opted to fill a vacancy on the Council and signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

7. Village Seats, Noticeboards and Shelters Ray Wilks reported on his inspection of all the parish assets and said that the re-painting etc. that was necessary would cost £475 + VAT. The Council accepted this.

8. Audit The report from Mazars the external auditor stated that there were no matters requiring action form the Council.

9. Norfolk Citizens Advice A request for financial assistance did not find support.

10. Correspondence A letter from CPRE asking for backing for their campaign against further site allocations for development before existing allocations had been completed was supported by the Council. A complaint had been received from a landowner about residents not keeping to the designated right of way on their land. The clerk would mention this in the Journal.

11. Accounts passed for payment






Paid during summer recess





E-ON

Lighting (inc.VAT)



£127.02
Mazars
Audit Fee (inc.VAT)



£270.00
J.Graves
Salary (inc.PAYE)



£505.27
Norse

Grass Cutting (inc.VAT)


£1174.41
Anglian Water
Waterloo Allotments


£107.84
Anglian Water
Blind Lane Allotments

£89.08
E-On

Lighting (inc.VAT)



£127.02
Accounts agreed at the meeting





Scooper Dooper
Bin emptying



£129.96
E-ON

Council Office (inc.VAT)


£25.28
J.Graves
Salary & Expenses (inc.PAYE)

£522.04
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports





Concern was expressed at the state of the path in the centre of the Blind Lane cemetery and it’s long term maintenance. Various options were discussed and the Clerk was asked to obtain a quotation for a resin surfacing as a possible solution. The zip wire at Newton Park had stretched and needed attention. The Clerk was asked to determine the minimum height for this installation. Various instances of overhanging hedges, trees etc ,potholes and fly-tipping were mentioned and listed by the clerk for action. A possible breach of planning legislation would also be investigated.
13. Date of next meeting St.Faiths Centre  October 17th. 7.30 p.m.

